THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS MD ANDERSON CANCER CENTER

Jordan U. Gutterman, M.D. Virginia H. Cockrell Professor of Immunology (713) 792-2676

January 20, 1993

Mr. Dean Kraft, Founder
Foundation for Psychic-Energetic
Research
1435 Lachman Lane
Pacific Palisades, California 90272

Dear Dean:

Enclosed is a brief letter to Dr. Joe Jacobs who is the new head of the Office of Alternative Medicine at the National Institutes of Health.

I am entirely supportive of your efforts to be a major part of a study of laying on of hands with the NIH.

If there is anything I can do to help you, please let me know.

Sincerely,

Jordan U. Gutterman, M.D. Professor and Chairman Clinical Immunology and Biological Therapy

JG/sh

THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS MD ANDERSON CANCER CENTER

Jordan U. Gutterman, M.D. Virginia H. Cockrell Professor of Immunology (713) 792-2676

January 20, 1993

Dr. Joe Jacobs, Director Office of Alternative Medicine National Institutes of Health Bldg. 31 Rm BLC35 9000 Rockville Pike Bethesda, Maryland 20892

Dear Dr. Jacobs:

First of all let me congratulate you on your new position as head of the office of Alternative Medicine with the NIH. I am very excited about this endeavor and appreciate Senator Tom Harkin's efforts to get this started.

I am writing to support the efforts of Dean Kraft to be part of a study of the laying on of hands.

I have known Dean for a number of years when we communicated about some studies that I was conducting with Interferon. I have worked with him the last two years on a patient with prostate cancer. I have been to his office and have reviewed many of his case reports. I am impressed with his capabilities and think that any study of the laying on of hands definitly needs to call on his expertise and involvement.

I am entirely supportive of your efforts, and if there is anything I can do to help you, please contact me.

sincerely,

Jordan U. Gutterman, M.D. Professor and Chairman Clinical Immunology and Biological Therapy

JG/sh cc: Dean Kraft